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FEILDING GOLF CLUB

Mid Winter Xmas Tournament
12 June 2015

Although the weather was appalling, the tournament went very well. 96 players

registered, with 5 pulling out at the start, with 87 women completing the 18

holes. Feedback was very positive apart from the weather.

Melinda Wheeler from Pongaroa won the Denbigh Cup, with a Nett 75.

2nd was Anna Kiifuss with a Nett 76. Feildingôsown Karen Earle was 3rd with a

Nett 78.

Jenny Ritchie, Marton won the Gross with 84.

Division 1 Stableford winner with 32 points was Cheryl Rhodes from Marton

Division 2 Stableford with 30 points was Maggie McMinn from Castlecliff

Division 3 Stableford with 32 points was Roz Morrison, also from Marton.

Thanks to all who helped and supplied baking for raffles. 

T6 MatchplayTournament
This tournament is proving to be popular, and was played in lovely sunshine 

at Feilding on Sunday 12th July.

30 players took part, and played the tournament out by 3 lots of matches for 

6 holes each.

The winners for each group were:

Men:

Group 1 ïLee Welsh

Group 2 ïPeter McCaughan

Group 3 ïBruce McKelvie

Women:  - Jennie McKelvie



THE DRIVER Page 2

http://www.lovegolf.co.nz/

New Members

Nil!

Coming Events
August 2015

Club Championships Qualifying Rounds Commence

Sunday 9th August ïMens Denbigh Cup at 11.30am

Monday 10th August ï9 Holers Round Robin Interclub ïTees  

closed 10am.

Sunday 23rd August ïMen & Ladies Inter-Club Feilding v Taihape 

at Feilding 11.00am

Sunday 30th August ïFeilding Golf Club Mini Halberg Fundraising 

Tournament.  Tee times available at the Pro 

Shop, phone 323-5976.

Membersare remindedthat
Membership cards are
requiredto be carried when
the bar is open, and that all
visitors who are not
reciprocal golf club
membersare requiredto be
signedin by a clubmember.

August  Sponsors

Atkins & Associates

Design Builders 

(Manawatu) Ltd

.

!ŘŜƭŜΩǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ DǊŜŜƴ

Feilding Golf Club has an excellent name for our catering. We are very
fortunate to haveAdele,shehasbeenwith FeildingGolfClubsinceMay 2008.
A local girl she grew up in nearby Halcombe, and worked at the Freezing
Worksfor a time. Thenshewent into businesswith LucyWai (formerly Hong
KongDynasty),andstartedthe TaiWanRestaurant(formerlywherethe now 4
FlamesRestaurantis). AdelehasdonePrivateCateringfor 20years.
!ŘŜƭŜΩǎon the Green caters to our weekly golf programme,ǘƻǳǊƴŀƳŜƴǘΩǎΣ
smallgroup like Probusand the RSA,aswell asvariousPrivateFunctionsand
Weddings. Small group functions and out-catering are also catered for by
arrangement.

Show your support for Adele so we can keep her at our Club!

Membersõ Draw

Commencing
Saturday 8th

August at 5.30pm.
Must be in the
Clubhouse.
Jackpots 
weekly 
if not struck.

http://www.lovegolf.co.nz/
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The June Flood
Oneof the areashit by the 19th

June flood was the practice
chippinggreen- the coursewas
closed for the day (a rare
occurrence).

The Practice Chipping Green

Shelter
Thanksto Duncan Webb Constructionwho
are currently building the shelter on the
Practice Fairway. Your wait is nearly over
Don!

Workshop
The painting of the shed has been
completedwith our thanksto Roddy
McCabe. Sorry the weather proved
to be a challengethisspring/summer.

Bunkers
Herrick Perry continues to rake our
bunkerseveryweek. WethankHerrick
for the manyhourshe givesthe Club.

Course/Clubhouse Rubbish
Thankyou to the ǊŜǘƛǊŜŜΩǎwho remove
the courserubbisheveryFridayςrain or
shine. Alsoto DavidJoneswho regularly
removes recyclable rubbish from the
Clubhouse.

Gardens
Thankyou to all the women of the Clubwho
donate time to our gardens around the
course. Springis just aroundthe corner!

And lastly
Thank you to all members who assist the 

Club in various ways.

ECCT
The Clubacknowledgesa grant
of $7,000 from Eastern &
Central Community Trust to
assistwith the renovationwork.

Work is in progress for extending
the practice chipping green. The
existing 18th green will be cut and
rolled, then re-laid here. An exciting
new green will provide members
with a greatpracticearea.
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FROM THE PRESIDENT

Clubhouse
Theinternal project on the clubhouseis now into a secondstage. We are endeavouringto replacethe current table tops in
both the loungearea and the dining area to all be matching. Thiswill include the two bar leaners. Theplan is to sell to the
membersa table top andmakethis part of the project ascloseto self-fundingaswe can,memberswill receivea tag with their
nameon it on the table to recognisetheir donation. I reallyappreciateall the peoplewho haveput their namesdown to do this
sofar andLΩƳsurewith the on-goingsupportfrom membersit ǿƻƴΩǘtakelongto fill the board. Thecolourshavebeendecided
on by the HouseandBarcommitteeandother people,sothis will continueto brightenthe placeup.
We havereceivedfrom PubCharitiesa grant for $30k for the externalpaintingof the clubhouse,the two quotesthat we have
receivedseea shortfall of approximately$19k to complete this job, we have decidedthat we will start the work with this
paymentwhilst continuingto apply for grantsto coverthe shortfall. Work will start in Octoberand againwe will be usingthe
painterscolourconsultantsto get the best result possible. Thiswill includeblastingof the steelbeamsandepoxypaintingfor a
long-term resolutionto the rust currentlythere.
Oncethis areais completedby the painterswe will progresswith the glassbalustradealongthe outsidearea,we arecurrently
getting quotesto do this job and thanksto the socialevent plannedfor 30th Octoberwe expectto cover this cost, so please
supportthe organisersefforts in this fundraisingevent,informationwill be out shortly.
Lastlyon this note, we will be looking for volunteers(asalwaysΧ.) with a bit of an update of the Caretakershouse. We are
lookingat somecarpetandvinyl replacementaswell asinternal paintingetc. so if you havea sparedaypleaselet Annknow so
we cangiveyoua callwhenwe areready.
Footnote: Daniel& RebeccaLynchwill be taking over the security duties and moving into the house towards the end of
August. Danielhascommencedworkingon the course2 daysper weekfollowingthe resignationof PaulSheffield.

18th Green Renovations
As you can now seewe are underwaywith the redevelopmentwith the 18th green, the weather hasnot been as kind as it
wouldhavebeenover the last two yearsbut we arecontinuingwith the preparationwork.Ω
Weare lookingat startingthe shapingwork (againweatherpermitting) in earlyAugustwith a view to havingit readyfor sowing
in earlySeptemberto catchthe start of the growingseason. Thisis a long-term project and I appreciatethat it would be great
to haveit not impedeon our enjoymentof playinggolf but we are workingwith what we have,whilst trying to keepthe costs
down. We havehadmanyvolunteersagainoffering both time andequipmentandI want everyoneto acknowledgethe efforts
that theseguysareputting in whenyouseethem there.
The plan of the developmentis still up in the bar area and I encourageanyoneto add suggestionsor commentsinto the
suggestionbox, thesewill be lookedat and asthe designwill be largelyfinalisedby Tommy(coursedesigner)ashe is shaping
the area. Bunkeringetc is includedin thisΨŘŜǎƛƎƴaswe goǇƭŀƴΩandagainit will bedeterminedby the volumeof fill that we can
gatherby that stage.
Theareaaroundthe path leadingto the first tee will be reshapedandthe chippinggreenextendedusingthe current turf from
the 18th greenasit is rolled up andmovedacross,this doestwo thingsfor us,it givesusmore goodquality top soil for the 18th

greenandalsousesthe turf rather than buryingthe greenthat hasbeenworkedon for yearsto get it to ƛǘΩǎcurrent state.
In approximatelytwo weeksthe 18th greenwill be rolled up and movedand the alternate8th greenwill comeinto playasthe
18th green,this will be a veryshort par 5 still, howeverwe will be introducingan internalout of boundsto protect playersfrom
drivesasthey playthe 8th fairway. Thiswill only remainuntil the new greencomesinto playandwill only be effectivefrom the
18th holenot the 8th.
Whilst the alternategreenis in play, the top of the hill to the practisegreenwill be a NO-GOarea. Thismeansthat there will
be no entry permitted (evento get a golf ball) unlessyou are signedin. Thisis a healthandsafetyrequirementand I apologise
in advancefor the inconvenienceit maycause,this alsomeansthosefinishingon the alternategreenwill haveto walk around
the 8th fairwayandacrossthe carparkto get to the 1st tee (the cut-throughby Glenshousewill not be used). We must be very
strict on this asHealthandSafetybreachesareverypainfulin manywaysΧ..
AgainI appreciatethere are severalinconveniencesinvolvedwith the work we are doing but when they are finished,I hope
everyonewill seethe valuein the jobs

TrevorWard
ClubPresident.

e
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MANAWATU WANGANUI 
REPRESENTATIVE TEAMS 

Thefirst ManawatuWanganuiGolfOrder
of Merit series was the Horowhenua
Open at the Levin Golf Club on Sunday
26th July. 15Women& 71 Men played36
holes. 8 playersfrom Feildingwere in the
field. Manawatu Wanganui
RepresentativeTeamswere selectedfor
the first representative fixture at Levin
playingagainstWellington on Sunday9th

August.
Feildingmembersselectedare:
SENIORMEN: Mike Atkins

& 16yearold LiamFinlayson
MASTERS: TonyChettleburgh
JUNIORS(Under19): JaydenHunter
WOMEN: SharonHowe(Reserve).
Congratulationson yourselection.

18th GREEN
The 18th Green will be
closed from Saturday1st

August, when the
Alternate 8th Green
comesinto play.

Follow the 
happenings here 
at the Club on

Facebook

Email addresses:
To keep up to date with notcies, 
changes, course closures, website 
postings ςplease supply your 
email address to: 
secretary@feildinggolfclub.co.nz

mailto:secretary@feildinggolfclub.co.nz
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This 3 week óLearnto Play Golfôprogramme for the new golfer will commence in the 2nd week of

September mid-week or weekend. Phone 06 323 5976 or 06 323 4553 to confirm your booking and

time - thanks to grant funding from Sport Manawatu.

Do you know of any family members, friends, workmates or neighbours who are wanting to give

GOLF a go?

PING FITTING DAY AT FEILDING GOLF CLUB
Tuesday 18th August

Come and try the new i IRONS and G MAX IRONS
along with the number one selling G30 Range.

Phone Don on 06 323-5976 to book a fitting time.


